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Head Teacher’s Message 
 
Dear families,  
 
This is the last week of term before the May half 
term. The Summer Term is going quickly and so is 
the year!  

 
Did you see a Bee on World Bee Day? 

On Saturday 20th May it was World Bee Day! Bees 
are a vital insect in our world to pollinate flowers, 
plants and help in the growth of new plants and 
crops.  
 
Find out more about the amazing 

Bee below – lots of facts and information for children: 
 
https://www.pestworldforkids.org/pest-guide/bees/ 
 
Marvellous Money & Me Day – Friday 26th May 
Miss Albiston is leading the way to bring a new Maths 
learning day to our school in conjunction with HSBC bank. 
On Friday 26th May we are doing a special event focusing 
on being money wise, money smart and understanding 
more about sensible spending and smart saving.  
 
Children will be linking live across the next week to HSBC bank to build 
their money literacy, they will meet people who work in the bank,  
 



learn about what goes on in a bank, as well as undertaking some special 
maths challenges on Friday 26th May.  

School Cutlery 
Bit of a strange one… if your child has school 
cutlery at home, please could you return this to 
school. The cutlery for school lunches is vanish-
ing at an unusual rate. While we know the odd 
piece may get swept into the food bin when the 
children clear their trays, it appears that the 
children seem to be removing cutlery from the 
dining hall.  
 
Thank you for your help with this – this is an unusual thing to write, but 
the rate at which it is missing, this  means we need to purchase an addi-
tional 1200 pieces of cutlery!  
 
 



Be On Time! The Minutes Matter  
Gates open at 8.35am and the blue doors open at 
8.45am.  
 
The school bell will sound at 8.50am to let everyone 
know the gates will be closing in 5 minutes.  
 

At 8.55am the gates will close and all children need to be in by then. 
 
Work with us to make sure your child is in on time and ready to start 
their day with their classmates. If your child is late, even by just a few 
minutes, they will miss a significant amount of learning over time. Late-
ness is recorded and you will be invited to meet with the Attendance 
Officer if your child is frequently late.  

Dog’s Trust – Wednesday 7th June & Thursday 8th June 
We are excited to welcome the Dog’s 
Trust Charity to come in to lead assem-
blies and workshops with all classes in 
our first week back after the half term.  
 
Not only does the Charity do work to re-
home dogs, but they work with schools 
to educate children on two main themes: responsible dog ownership 
and safe behaviour around dogs.  



Class Photos – Friday 9th June 
The children will be having annual class photos taken on Friday 9th June.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parking 
If you have concerns about the parking around school, I encourage you 
to contact the Council yourself and report this matter. You can do this 
by contacting Chelmsford City Council – Reporting a Parking Issue: 
 
https://www.chelmsford.gov.uk/parking-and-travel/parking-
restrictions/report-a-parking-issue/ 
 
You can also park for free using the Council’s park and stride scheme at 
The Meadows. Details about this scheme are below. 
 
Park & Stride - The Meadows Parking – How to Apply 

Do you want a reliable place to park 
where you won’t get a ticket for drop 
off and pick up times?  
 
From now on, if you wish to utilize the 

park & stride scheme at The Meadows you will still need to enquire at 
our school reception, where we will be able to verify that you are in-
deed parents of a attending child. The school office team will now only 
need to take down the required vehicle registration and the postcode 
of your home address (which should the same address as we hold for 
your child in our school system and the address that your car is insured 
at), both of which will need to be passed onto Essex County Council to  



be added onto a database. There is no physical permit to display – it is 
all done on your vehicle registration number.  
 
Once you are registered here is the advice from the council: 
When parking after being registered, a parent would still need to take a 
ticket when entering the carpark, (but do not pay at the machines). On 
exit they need to push the help button to exit. The controller will ask 
them for their vehicle registration number and to scan their ticket. The 
first 45 minutes will be free, beyond the 45 minutes will be payable 
whilst at the exit barrier.   
 
FOT 2023 Events – Summer Term Dates 
 
Non-Uniform Day – Rainbow Raffle – Friday 16th June 
Wear your own clothes on Friday 16th June 
and bring along an item that is in the col-
our your year group will be given, in re-
turn.  
 
Year group colours to be announced after 
half term! 
 

Father’s Day – Sunday 18th June 
FoT have gone online for Father’s Day this 
year to bring you the chance to order some 
sweet treats for Father’s Day. 
 
More information to follow about what you 
can purchase in advance of the day.  

 
Sunday 2nd July – Summer Fun Day 11.30am - 
2.30pm  
Join us on Sunday 2nd July for our annual Sum-
mer Fair at school. Lots of stalls to visit, rides to 
have fun on, things to eat and drink as well as 
games to play. 



Remember, we are on our May Half Term from 
Monday 29th May until Friday 2nd June. We re-
turn to school on Tuesday 6th June.  
 
The school is closed for a staff training day on 
Monday 5th June.  
 
 

Have a super week everyone and enjoy the half term.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Natasha Outhwaite 
Headteacher 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Our schools attendance target is 95%  

Outstanding ~ 98.6-100% 

Good ~ 95—98.5% 

Could do better  ~ 94.9% and below  

Last weeks attendance was 94.6% 

 
McKee Good 

Donaldson Outstanding 

Deacon Could do better 

James Could do better 

Jeffers Good 

Rosen Good 

Cowell Could do better 

Pichon Could do better 

Sachar Outstanding 

Rauf Good 

Ho-Yen Good 

http://www.tfh.org/wecandothis
http://www.tfh.org/wecandothis


Super Writer, PAP Star & Community 

Contributor Certificates 

Respect & Be Your Best Badges 
The table below shows who the awards were won by this 

week. The certificates will be sent home one week after 

they are awarded. The Respect and Be Your Best badges are given to the children 

every Friday and then handed back the following Friday for the next children. 

 

 

Class PAP Star Learning 

Star 

Respect 

Badge 

Be Your 

Best Badge 

Donaldson Bella Amy Rose Jack Syna 

McKee Henry Sienna Matas Harper 

Deacon Harrison Austin Hazel Samuel 

James Aarsh Luca Richard Freddie 

Jeffers Annie Emre Ellie Enoch 

Rosen Kenuth Katy Cali Mason 

Cowell Isla Elia Harry Jolly 

Pichon Anila Karter Lucas Cass 

Sachar Kai Mia Dior Simao 

Rauf Breanna Pamolee Aava Orson 

Ho-Yen Aditi Harry Patryk Oakley 



Week 3 

 
LETTERS HOME THIS WEEK 

 

EYFS Maldon Trip—EYFS only 

Friends of Trinity Newsletter—Whole school 

 

All letters can be found on the school website:   

 

www.trinityroad.essex.sch.uk   

 



TERM DATES * denotes new   

Date Time Event Information 

26/05/23  In school time Marvellous Mon-

ey and Me Day 

 

29/05/23 to 

02/06/23  

 Half Term  

05/06/23  All day Non Pupil Day  

06/06/23  8.45am Return to school  

07/06/23  In school time Year 2 Mini 

Games 

Letters have been sent home 

11/06/23 to 

14/06/23 * 

 Year 5 Residen-

tial Trip to 

Bawdsey Manor 

 

26/06/23  Morning 

(times TBC) 

EYFS Sports Day This is the planned date, but 

due to the British summer 

weather, this could be subject 

to change. 

27/06/23  Morning 

(times TBC) 

Years 1 and 2 

Sports Day 

This is the planned date, but 

due to the British summer 

weather, this could be subject 

to change. 

28/06/23  Morning 

(times TBC) 

Years 3 and 4 

Sports Day 

This is the planned date, but 

due to the British summer 

weather, this could be subject 

to change. 

29/06/23  Morning 

(times TBC) 

Years 5 and 6 

Sports Day 

This is the planned date, but 

due to the British summer 

weather, this could be subject 

to change. 



 




